

March 26, 2015

Jennifer Schaufele, Executive Director Denver Regional Council of Governments 1290 Broadway, Suite 700 Denver, CO 80203-5606

Re: NATA Support for DRCOG Using Remaining SCI funds towards North Metro and I-25

Dear Jennifer,

The North Area Transportation Alliance (NATA) is an association of 13 local governments, the Metro North Chamber of Commerce, Adams County Economic Development Corporation, Smart Commute Metro North Transportation Management Organization and businesses in the north metro Denver area. NATA's partnership of public and private entities work to identify, develop, advocate and lobby for transportation solutions that will enhance mobility, drive economic development, and reduce traffic congestion in the north metro area.

As an SCI partner, we encourage DRCOG to use any remaining SCI grant funds available to conduct initial corridor profiles and develop vision statements for the North Metro and I-25 corridors, contingent on approval from HUD to extend the grant through August 15, 2015.

Sincerely,

Joyce Downing, Chair Mayor, City of Northglenn

c: NATA Members

Paul Aldretti, DRCOG SCI Coordinator